MINUTES 
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen at their Regular Meeting

Monday September 10, 2012

CPC members present: 
Jane Lopes, David Thomas, Lauren Bell, Josephine Ruthwicz, Mark Belanger, Maureen Franco

CPC members absent:

David Maddigan, Michael Maddigan, Ted Eayrs

Selectmen present: 
Al Rullo, Ben Quelle, Steven Spataro, Allin Frawley, Steve McKinnon 

Selectmen absent:

None

The Selectmen’s meeting convened at 7:00 pm in the Selectmen’s meeting room in Town Hall to reappoint the two at-large members of the Community Preservation Committee for three year terms.

The CPC members for reappointment were Mark Belanger and Maureen Franco.  The Selectmen did not receive any other applications for these at-large appointments. 
MOTION: To reappointment Mark Belanger and Maureen Franco for three year terms as at-large members to the Community Preservation Committee.

By Roll Call Vote: 
Jane Lopes- Yes
 
Mark Belanger – abstain


Josephine Ruthwicz -  Yes  
David Thomas –Yes
 


Lauren Bell – Yes

Maureen Franco- abstain


Steven Spataro –yes

Allin Frawley – yes

Al Rullo – yes


Ben Quelle – yes

Steve McKinnon – yes

Vote: 9-0-2
The Selectmen also wished to discuss the two warrant articles submitted by the CPC for the October special town meeting.  CPC Chairman Lopes informed the Selectmen that the committee has received a total of six applications.  For fall town meeting, we have reviewed and submitted the following two projects.  
Article 12 is in the amount of $5,150 from the CPC Historic Reserves for the assessment of town documents as preparation for restoring, preserving and microfilming.  The Town Clerk was present and described in more detail the existing conditions and proposed improvements.  A representative of King Systems answered questions from the Selectmen concerning the computerized management system, climate control and what documents would be microfilmed. 
Article 13 is in the amount of $3,000 from the CPC Historic Reserves for signage at historic town cemeteries. The application was submitted by the Friends of Middleborough Cemeteries.  Signage will be installed at 14 small cemeteries throughout the town.  The funds will not be used for upkeep of the grounds

The Board of Selectmen unanimously voted to support both warrant articles at the special town meeting.
The joint meeting of the Community Preservation Committee with the Selectmen was adjourned at 8:10 PM 

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Josephine A Ruthwicz
, Clerk 
